

17th January 2024

Welcome Letter from Our New Principal

Dear Parents/Carers,

It is my pleasure to introduce myself to you as the new Principal of Oasis Don Valley. It is a privilege to be entrusted with taking over the job of leading such a good school. I feel honoured in bringing the experience I have gained over 20 years in education to Oasis Don Valley. Throughout these 20 years, I have worked as a senior leader in successful schools in Manchester and in Liverpool. These previous schools had similar in context to Oasis Don Valley, and I have been a key contributor in leading them into significant change in helping improve the outcomes of students, and in supporting several successful Ofsted inspections.

I am looking forward to working with the whole school community as we strive for even greater success for all our young people. By working together, we can ensure that your children will exhibit the 9 Oasis habits of being, 'compassionate', 'considerate', 'hopeful', 'forgiving',' honest',' joyful', 'patient', 'humble' and 'self- controlled', certifying that they enjoy their time at school, make excellent progress and leave us with the necessary skills and attitudes to lead successful and fulfilling lives. I understand how vital working in partnership with parents is, in-order for children to find school a positive and rewarding experience. As key educators in your children's lives, I feel that it is important that you, as parents/carers, have a voice and that, us, as a school, are approachable and allocate time to listen to your concerns, worries and thoughts about the school.

You can be assured that as Principal, I will strive to create the best education for your children whilst they are members of our school family. Please do not hesitate to come up and introduce yourselves outside school, I will attempt to be at the gate before and after school each day and look forward to meeting more of you in the coming weeks and future.

Thank you, as always, for your continued support.

Yours faithfully,

Mr T Mahmood

Principal

Principal: Mr T Mahmood Leeds Road

> Sheffield S9 3TY

Tel No: 0114 220 0400

Email: info@oasisdonvalley.org Website: www.oasisacademydonvalley.org